
Proposal to add a revenue line item to 
the audited ​Consolidated Statement of 
Operations and Accumulated Surplus​. 
by Henrik Bechmann, to the City of Toronto Audit Committee, June 28, 2019. 

I think the Toronto audited statements, as they should be, are a reasonably accurate reflection 
of the financial state and affairs of the City. There is however one relatively small change that 
would improve this accuracy. 

Much of Government Transfers, and most of Development Charges, are actually funds that are 
committed to capital projects, rather than being available for operating expenses. It would clarify 
the statement if these committed revenues were isolated from operational amounts. This has 
been done for some time in other municipal jurisdictions in Canada. 

As an example of capital amounts, Note 20 of the Toronto 2018 Consolidated financial 
statements (“Government Transfers”) specifies that $936M of Government Transfers are 
actually for capital funds. 

So my proposal is to isolate revenues committed to capital near the bottom of the Statement of 
Operations and Accumulated Surplus (see following diagram). 
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(​from the 2018 Consolidated Financial Statements) 
 
Here are some examples from other jurisdictions. You can see that this change clarifies results 
of operations, separate from committed capital revenues. 



Calgary 
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Edmonton 

 



Winnipeg 

 
 


